
Hilton Apple Fest is back!
After a two-year hiatus due to Covid, the Hilton Apple Fest will
be held on October 1st and October 2nd this year.  The festival
is held on the Hilton Community Center grounds at 59 Henry
Street from 10 a.m. to 5 p.m. on Saturday and 10 a.m. to 4:30
p.m. on Sunday.

Local farmers will have apples, cider and produce for sale. 
 Over 70 crafters will be selling handmade products while local
not-for-profit groups sell food at their own booths.  There will
be lots of free entertainment on the grounds during both days.
Kids of all ages will enjoy Kids Korner.  The Apple Pie Contest
is Saturday morning, and our famous Apple Crisp is available
at 12 p.m. both days.  Parking is free at the Hilton Firemen’s
field and at the Hilton High School with free shuttle bus service
from both locations to the festival.

For more information about the Hilton Apple Fest, please visit
us on the web at www.hiltonapplefest.org.  If you would like to
volunteer for the Hilton Apple Fest, please call 392-7773.
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THE VILLAGE OF HILTON
THE LITTLE VILLAGE WITH A BIG HEART

 
Hilton Apple Fest

Saturday October 1st
 Registration begins at 8:00 a.m.
at the Village Elementary School

100 School Lane, Hilton, NY 14468.
For information, to volunteer, or for a

vendor space email:
info@hiltonapplefestautoshow.org

Website:
www.hiltonapplefestautoshow.org

 

Hilton Apple Fest
41st Auto Show 

Hilton Apple Fest Hosting Autumn Decorating Contest for Village
Residents.  In celebrating its 40th festival, the Hilton Apple Fest is
holding an autumn-themed decorating contest open to all Village of
Hilton residents.  Your porch, yard and front exterior entryway are
all a canvas for showing off the beauty and charm of the autumn
season in the Village of Hilton.
First, Second, Third and Grand prizes will be awarded to the four
best decorated homes within the village limits.  Any home in the
Village of Hilton is eligible, and your entry décor must be visible
from the sidewalk or road.
Find complete details and instructions on how to enter the contest at
hiltonapplefest.org or at the Hilton Apple Fest Facebook page.
Entries must be submitted by Monday, September 26.
Join the fun and help our community celebrate the 40th Hilton
Apple Fest!

Hilton Apple Fest
Decorating Contest

The Village of Hilton Offices
 59 Henry St., Room 103

Hilton, NY 14468
585-392-4144

Office hours are M - F
from 8 a.m. - 4:30 p.m.

www.hiltonny.org



This year, we had multiple nominations for Citizen of the Year.  We are proud to announce that Rick Holden and
the Volunteers of the Hilton Food Shelf are the recipients for 2022.   Congratulations to the recipients.

Rick Holden was nominated for his generous nature to the Hilton Parma area, not only as the owner of Hilton 
Napa Auto Parts, but also as a supporter of local schools, churches, the Hilton Fire Department, many sport
organizations and community events.

The Food Shelf volunteers work tirelessly to provide those in need with donations. They work in the Community
Center several times a week, stocking food items from our residents, the local merchants, and Food Link, and in
turn creating a full cart of groceries for their clients. Congratulations: Jim Butts ,Lynn Dimbleby, Tim Kearney,
John Huber, Ken McCune, Tom O’Leary, Mark & Karmen Penders, Ken & Kay Robertson, Tom Smith, Patti
Sullivan with the Coordinators of the Hilton Food Shelf, Tina & Mike Zebluski.

From Mayor 
 Joe Lee

The Village of Hilton has begun the process of changing over our water

meters to automated water meters. These automated water meters will

eventually eliminate the water meter reading cards, but for now only those

that have been changed out will not receive the meter cards. Those meters

will now be read by a Village employee from the road. The process was

started in the northwest portion of the Village. We will not move on to

another section of the Village until this section is completed. We are still

waiting for residents to call and schedule their meter change out

appointments. If you received a letter from the Village or live in the Peach

Blossom tract, Rolling Meadow tract, Tallwood tract, Dunbar Road (Village

only), Carter Drive, Newcomb Drive, Green Lane, Cross Lane, or Albano 

Drive and have not scheduled your change out appointment, please call the

office at 392-4144 as soon as possible.

Automated Meters

The Village of Hilton’s
Annual Water Quality

Report for 2021 is
available 

 http://www.hiltonny.org/p
df/water-quality-

report.pdf  

http://www.hiltonny.org/pdf/water-quality-report.pdf


WINTER IS COMING

DRIVEWAY REPLACEMENT

�CONCRETE BOX/DIRT BOX

DUMPSTERS

�RECHARGEABLE BATTERIES:

Wednesday:  1:00 p.m. – 6:30 p.m.
Saturday from 7:30 a.m – 1:00 p.m.

If there is a fire hydrant near your house, please do your part to keep it accessible this winter.  Reminder, there
is no street parking during the months of November through April.  The DPW will soon be plowing village
streets and sidewalks.  Please be considerate when parking your automobile in the driveway.  Keep all vehicles
clear of the entire sidewalk.  The sidewalk plow cannot plow where vehicles are parked.  Children who walk to
school depend on clean sidewalks.  Also, for the safety of your children, please prohibit children from playing on
roadside snowbanks and making tunnels in snow piles left in cul-de-sacs.  Children are hidden from the view of
snow and sidewalk plow operators and other motorists.  Children waiting for the school bus should stay clear of
the sidewalk plow during sidewalk plowing operations.  As a reminder, plowing, shoveling or blowing snow into
the street is illegal and dangerous!  Snow piles compromise both driver and pedestrian safety.  Please alert hired
contractors to this law - it applies to everyone!

If you plan to have your driveway paved, you should notify the Village Office at 392-4144 on or before April 1st
of the same year that the work will be done.  A Village representative will inspect the sidewalks and gutters by
the driveway and make a determination if any repairs are needed.  Scheduling for sidewalk or gutter repair
work takes place early in the season and will not be done after April 1st.  After the inspection, replacement work,
if needed, can be done in advance of paving and will save the new driveway from any damage.

The DPW has 2 concrete/dirt boxes for residential rental use.  Please call ahead to reserve.  We rent these out on
a first come/first serve basis and the rental cost is $10.  A resident may keep the box for up to 5 days.  If needed
longer than the allotted time, an additional $10 fee will be charged, and you may have to be placed back on the
waiting list if one is not available.  If needed to be emptied and brought back during your allotted time, an
additional $10 fee will be charged.

We rent out dumpsters to Village residents only.  Dumpsters are delivered on Friday and picked up from your
residence on Wednesday, unless the delivery/pickup day falls on a holiday.  Please refer to the holiday schedule.
Size & Rental fee:
6 yd - $135       9 yd - $160       10 yd - $170

There will be an additional cost for roofing materials, keeping an extra week or if it is emptied & left prior to
pick up day.  Please call the Village Office at 585-392-4144 to reserve a dumpster.

NEVER PLACE RECHARGEABLE BATTERIES IN THE TRASH OR RECYCLING.
Batteries can become crushed and explode when placed in the trash/recycling trucks, causing serious injuries to
the workers.
The Monroe County/Waste Management Ecopark accepts rechargeable batteries from residents only.  No
appointment is needed during regular business hours: 

 

DPW News



FALL LEAF 
COLLECTION

Do NOT place brush into bags or containers.
Brush does not have to be cut down into
smaller pieces. 
Please keep branches/limbs as long as
possible. 
Place brush in the tree lawn area, with butt
ends going with the flow of traffic. 

BRUSH SCHEDULE: 
Pick up is the 1st & 3rd Friday of each month if

you live NORTH of West/East Ave.
Pick up is the 2nd & 4th Friday of each month if

you live SOUTH of West/East Ave.

****If you have a private contractor cutting or
removing a tree(s) at your residence, it is the
responsibility of the contractor to haul away all
tree debris. The Village of Hilton will NOT clean
up from contractors.

 
 

Monday, October 17th -  Friday, December 9th 
Do NOT bag leaves.  Place leaves in loose piles as close
to the gutters as possible and at the tree lawn area. 
Do NOT rake leaves into the street.  DPW crews work
hard to keep gutters free of debris.  Please keep leaves
out of gutters and storm drains along the sides of the
road.  Leaves in the gutter block storm drains and
inhibit water drainage.  This results in flooded streets
and creates extra clean-up work for crews.

BRUSH 
COLLECTION

REFUSE &
STICKERS

Red Stickers – Extra bag/container $1 each
Green Stickers – Bulk items $5 each
Light Green Stickers – Bulk Refrigerant items $12 each

REFUSE:  
Please have ALL trash out for pick up no later than 7 a.m. on the
day of your pickup (please refer to the holiday schedule). 
Do NOT put trash out prior to your pick up day.  
Carts - You may purchase a 96 gallon trash cart from the Village
of Hilton for $60 or you can use up to 3 – 32 gallon trash bins of
your own. Any trash that exceeds the 96-gallon cart (or the 3 – 32
gallon trash bins) will require an additional cost. We will bill you
for the additional amount of refuse, or you may purchase stickers
at the Village Office.
STICKERS:

METAL/APPLIANCES:
Pick up on Fridays
There is no additional charge for metal pick up unless it has
refrigerant/freon in it.
EX: A/C, refrigerator, dehumidifier, freezer, etc.  Each item will
require a $12 sticker.

RECYCLING

There is no limit on recycling
and we encourage everyone to
recycle.  Please have ALL
your recycling out by 7 a.m.
on your scheduled pickup
day.
Do NOT place items out for
pick up prior to your pickup
day.
Cardboard must be broken or
cut down to a 2’ X 2’ square
and stacked.
Do NOT put cardboard or
other recycling into an empty
cardboard box.

2022 - 2023 HOLIDAY SCHEDULE FOR TRASH &
RECYCLING:

 
HOLIDAY CLOSED:                                                         PICK UP DATE:
Columbus Day - Monday, October 10                              Tuesday, October 11
Veterans Day – Friday, November 11                               Not Applicable
Thanksgiving – Thursday, November 24                         Wednesday, November 23
Friday, November 25                                                          Not Applicable
Christmas – Monday, December 26                                  Tuesday, December 27
New Year’s Day 2023 – Monday, January 2                    Tuesday, January 3
Martin L. King Day – Monday, January 16                     Tuesday January 17
Presidents Day - Monday, February 20                            Tuesday February 21
Good Friday – Friday, April 7                                           Not Applicable

We have added an extra date for Yard
Waste pick up.

**Friday October 28th**
No Plastic or Paper Bags. No

Cardboard Boxes. Metal or Plastic
containers are acceptable. Loose

material raked to the curb
will not be picked up.

YARD
WASTE



RV-BOAT
STORAGE

TREE 
LIGHTING 2022

The Annual Tree Lighting has a twist this year with the event
being held at Hovey Square in the center of the Village of Hilton.  
Hilton Holiday Celebration on Main and Tree Lighting will be
held on Saturday, December 10th.  The event will be hosted by
Hilton Parma Recreation and will be from 3:00 p.m. - 5:30 p.m. 
 More information will be provided as the date nears on the
Hilton-Parma Recreation Facebook Page and their website
www.hprecreation.org

DAVE CRUMB
THE HISTORIAN

On August 27th, I had the pleasure of attending Hilton - Parma’s Recreation Department Senior Citizen “Presenting with Pizza” in the
Ingham Room at 10:30am.  The presenter was Steve Sasson, a Parma resident.  Steve, a retired Kodak engineer, is the internationally
acclaimed inventor of the digital camera.  I had heard his program once before around 2018 when he addressed the Parma Hilton
Historical Society annual banquet.  Sasson’s usual presentations occur world-wide in cities like Brussels, London and Paris.  He is a very
“down-to-earth” guy with a great sense of humor, and he told me that he likes to address the hometown folks as many of them worked at
Kodak at one time and the Elmgrove Plant was the areawhere the digital camera was first conceived around 1976.  His program starts at
the beginning when he was just a junior engineer.  He chose Kodak for his first job after graduating from Rensselaer Poly Tech because
of all the laboratory resources the company had.  He experimented with many parts and pieces of equipment, and to make a long story
short came up with a large box like gadget that could capture a photographic image without the use of film, paper, or subsequent
development.  This technology was kept under wraps for years until Kodak entered the digital world. Steve had the foresight to obtain
patent rights for his work, and those patents subsequently gave the company legal rights as to how that technology would be used.  Steve
Sasson’s story is an amazing case study of how the arrival of a new technology can affect the future of a company and its rivals.  His
presentations are in high demand among the best business schools internationally.  Digital technology has changed just about everything
we do world-wide; and to think the original concept happened in our own back yard.

Have questions?
Call the Village of

Hilton Office
59 Henry Street
 585-392-4144

Village of Hilton Zoning Regulations

§ 275-9 Provisions applicable to all Zoning Districts.

C. Storage of vehicles, campers, RV trailers and boats. Motor vehicles, trailers, campers or boats and other recreational vehicles 
may be stored on a lot outside, if the following conditions are met:
(1) They are behind the front plane of the principal dwelling and within the side and rear setbacks applicable to said lot, with the
exception of April 1 through November 1, when they may be in a front area driveway of any residential or business lot.
(2) At no time can recreational vehicles, trailers or boats be parked or stored in the driveway that would be closer than 15 feet 
distant from the nearest street, curb or edge of pavement.
(3) A maximum of one ancillary vehicle, recreational vehicle or boat may be stored outside on any residential lot.
(4) The vehicle must be owned by a full-time resident of the property.
(5) Recreational vehicles shall not have fixed connections to electricity, water, gas or sanitary facilities, nor shall recreational 
vehicles at any time be used for living or housekeeping purposes while on the premises.
(6) Any such recreational vehicle shall be kept in good repair and in working condition, with current license plate and/or 
registration, unless stored within a garage.

 

https://ecode360.com/29592779#29592779
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Membership Dues are now due for the year 6/1/22 to 5/31/23:

September 12    Jim Schiebel        History of Lions Club
October 10         Jane Oakes         Opera Houses & Halls of Genesee County
November 14     Joe Reinschmidt  Southern Parma-Ridge Road Area
December 12      Ed Evans             New information about the CC/POW Hamlin Camp

Dear Friends,
Although we do not have monthly programs during June, July and August, the P.H.H.S. Board does meet each month. 
 The Board accepted with regret Richard LaForce's resignation.  We thank him for his many years of service to the
Society.  This leaves a remaining trustee vacancy term of now until 5/31/24.  The Nominating Committee will be meeting at
the end of August to find a person to fill this vacancy and submit the name to the Board for approval.  If you are interested
in this position, please contact John Foster, Chairman, fostermonshipour@gmail.com or call 820-8633.
The Board meets on the 4th Wednesday of each month, (except 3rd Wednesday in November and December), at 4 p.m. at
the Museum and meetings last about 60-90 minutes.  If you have any questions about the function and responsibilities of
the Board, contact John or you may also contact Nancy Kuhn at 392-5149.  Membership in the Society is a requirement.

Individual $10 and $15 for a family of two in the same household.  You may drop off your check payable to P.H.H.S. at the
Museum on Sundays, Monday mornings or Wednesday afternoons. or mail to our address - Attention Membership or
bring to the monthly meeting in September.  Membership forms are available on our website.

Museum:  Ken Freeman, Curator  748-9411
  The museum is open Sundays 2 - 4 p.m., except Holidays.  The Museum has been busy with private tours, "Summer
Smash" and Concerts at the Park, with food trucks this summer.  Special tours for school, family or friends reunions are
available by calling Ken.  "History Trail of Western NY" brochures are available at our Museum.  This "Trail of
Museums" is an excellent opportunity to learn about the other villages and towns in our County.  We are still looking for
copies of Hilton High School Yearbooks:  Prior to 1940  and  1971 and later.  We are also searching for copies of Crimson
Criers and Peaches - Hilton School newspapers.

Program Schedule:
Programs begin at 7 p.m. and are held at Parma Town Hall on the second Monday of each Month.  Programs are free and
open to the public; come and bring a friend.  Mark your calendars for the following:

Hilton Alumni Association:
To all Hilton Alumni - spread the word and build the Alumni Association - registration for membership is free.
Check out the website and join.  http://www.hiltonalumniassociation.org
        

Greece Historical Society:  
Despite construction the Museum is still open.  If you plan to visit, just pull off to the right of the construction gate fence
and park on the lawn.  225-7221 http://www.greecehistoricalsociety.org

Charlotte-Genesee Lighthouse  
Paid admission to visit the Tower & Keepers House.  585-621-6179 http://www.geneseelighthouse.org

Spencerport-Depot and Canal Museum:   
Now open for the season, Wednesday through Saturday 10 a.m.  -  4 p.m.  info@spencerportmuseum.org 352-0942

The Emily L. Knapp Museum at 49 State Street, Brockport 
Open on Sundays 2 p.m. - 4 p.m., Tuesdays 6 p.m. - 8 p.m. & Wednesdays 2 p.m. - 4 p.m. and 6 p.m. - 8 p.m.

Westside News: 
Please take the time to read this weekly publication.  It has so many local stories of interest, what fund raisers are taking
place, local people and organizations, etc. who are being honored and recognized for what they have done.  You will not see
these stories in the D&C.  We are losing so many publications because of the cost of printing and distributing.  Please take
the time to see what is going on in our community and support the advertisers who without their continued financial
support, we might not have this "free" paper.
Hope to see you at the Museum or at one of our programs.  Don't forget your dues.
Nancy Kuhn, Membership  392-5149    kuhnwhite@frontier.com

PARMA HILTON
HISTORICAL

SOCIETY

mailto:info@spencerportmuseum.org
mailto:kuhnwhite@frontier.com

